THE DYSON FOUNDATION

Revised Policy on Non-Family Directors’ and Officers’ Discretionary Grant Funds
In recognition of the value of the service that non-family directors bring to the deliberations of the Dyson Foundation, on October 6, 1997 the Board of Directors approved a policy allowing each non-family director or officer to recommend up to $25,000 in grants per year to charities of his or her choice.  The total amount available to each board director was later increased to $50,000 effective 1/1/01.  The policy was further revised and clarified effective 3/18/02 and 1/103.

 Each outside director (an individual who is not a member of the Dyson family) shall be given the opportunity to recommend a maximum of $50,000 in grants per calendar year to specific not-for-profit organizations of their choice.  Non-staff officers may recommend up to $25,000 in grants per calendar year.  While the Foundation believes that larger grants (of $5000 or more) can have the most impact, these funds can be directed in any amount, up to ten grants (per year) per Director or Officer.  Any organizations selected to receive a director’s discretionary grant must be legally eligible to receive funding from a private foundation and meet the following criteria:

· The recipient must be a charitable organization recognized under section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Service Code, and must have either a permanent or provisional tax status determination letter from the IRS;

· The grant cannot be designated for lobbying or to influence the outcome of any public election;

· The grant cannot be used for non-charitable purposes;

· The grant cannot satisfy a personal pledge made by, or applied against an obligation committed to by an individual board member;

· The director cannot receive any personal benefit as the result of the grant.

A non-family director may request distribution of such grants simply by providing a request in writing to the Executive Director, which should include: name and address of grantee organization, to whose attention any correspondence should be addressed and from whom additional organizational information can be obtained, the purpose of the grant funds to be designated, and any other relevant information.  Non-family directors and non-staff officers are requested to make grant designations no later than November 15th in order for a grant to be paid during that calendar year. 

All grants designated under this policy will be presented to the Board of Directors for ratification at the next scheduled meeting of the Board of Directors.
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